
10. Public Comments

The Mayor is the presiding officer. All remarks shall be addressed to the City Council as a body, not to
individual members. Anyone wishing to speak shall:
• Come to the microphone;
• Give their name and address to the City Clerk;
•  Limit remarks to three minutes unless further time is granted by the Council;
• Not speak a second time until everyone wishing to speak has spoken once – no one  can speak more

than twice.
Please do not speak unless you have the microphone and have been recognized.


